	
Ribble Valley Borough Council 

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT

	TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING G.D.O. PARTS 6 & 7 PRIOR NOTIFICATION OF AGRICULTURAL AND FORESTRY BUILDINGS AND ROADS



	REF: 
	CB

	Application No:
	 3/2015/0028/N

	Proposal:
	Open fronted agricultural storage building 

	Location:
	Loud Side, Back Lane, Chipping, PR3 2QA

	Applicant:
	Mr Dermott Bowles

	

	COMMENTS:

	This is the second prior notification application following the decision that the proposal (application 3/2014/0994/N) could not be considered permitted development as the applicant failed to demonstrate that he owned at least 5 hectares of land.

This prior notification provides details of the land ownership which equates to approximately 10 hectares of land.  The proposed building is therefore considered under Class A, Part 6 of the GPDO 1995.

The building would be constructed of timber with a Jupiter Green steel roof and sited on a piece of land adjacent to the tarmac access track.  It would have approximate dimensions of 18.5m x 6.3m with the roof overhang x 4.4m in height.  The floor area would be approximately 92.5m2. The building would have 5 bays with three of the bays open fronted and two of the bays enclosed with metal feed barriers. 
The farm is located within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty within an area classified as undulating lowland farmland within the AONB landscape character assessment.  The proposed agricultural building complies with all the criteria in Part 6, Class A of the GPDO 1995; however, the effect on visual amenity is a consideration for this type of application (Annex E to the defunct PPG7).

The building is to be sited at the junction of three footpaths (nos. 30, 32a and 33a) in a landscape which is gently undulating and where there are far reaching views.  The building would be sited along a line of trees running across the field in a north/south direction.  A note was placed on the previous decision notice advising the agent as follows:
“…the Local Planning Authority also has serious concerns about the design of the proposal for its intended use and the isolated and prominent siting of the proposal away from the main built form on the land.  These points should therefore be addressed in any subsequent application.”

The siting of the building has not been moved and thus the building will still appear divorced from the farmhouse and cottage.  However, given the low level of the building, its shallow depth, and that it will be fully clad in timber; I do not consider that the introduction of the building would significantly detract from the visual amenities of the AONB.  For this reason, I thus recommend that the prior notification be approved. 

	RECOMMENDATION:  That the application be notified that the prior approval be granted.


	

	


DATE INSPECTED: 18 September 2014














